
Dear Alumni,
The Bronxville School community celebrated so much this year: the school’s 100-year anniversary in Septem-
ber; the return of the Katie Welling Run as an in-person event in November; eight class reunions throughout 
the fall; and special tributes to Jerry O’Connor III ‘94 and 100 Years of Bronco Football.

While the school has experienced many changes in 100 years, the centennial was a reminder to reflect on 
those things that have not changed: our supportive school community, long lasting friendships and bonds, 
and a shared commitment to academic excellence. It was wonderful to see the smiles and laughter that filled 
the halls as community members, alumni, students, parents and faculty reconnected during the Foundation’s 
student-led centennial school tours. Several attendees commented that the highlight of the tours was the 
student tour guides themselves who benefit from the Foundation’s grantmaking work every day.  

To help mark the centennial, we ask that you please consider a commemorative gift of any size to BSF’s Alumni 
Campaign. Your contribution allows the Foundation to fund grants for facilities improvements and equipment, 
faculty training, curriculum development, and specialized programs. You may consider earmarking your gift 
for one of the two designated funds that were established in 2022: The Coach Bob McGrath Fund for Athletics 
and The L. Gordon Harriss Fund for History. We also ask that you please take a moment to update your contact 
information on file with the BSF so we can continue to stay connected. We are so grateful for your continued 
support.

Cheers to 100!
Sincerely,
Katie Shah, V.P. Alumni Committee
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Farewell and Thank You, Dr. Roy Montesano

On December 22, Bronxville residents, faculty and staff, and current and former students attended a celebra-
tion for Dr. Montesano at which they shared their memories and thanks, and wished him all the best in retire-
ment.  “My fondest memories of Bronxville are really all about the people,” said Dr. Montesano. “This is such a 
special place and we are so fortunate to have amazing administrators, teachers and staff who care about the 
work they do which, at its core, is helping students achieve their dreams.”  He went on to praise the commu-
nity for its unyielding support, noting the Foundation, PTA, BOLD and the Village administration. “But, mostly, 
when I reflect on my time here, I’ll think about the students,” said Dr. Montesano. “They are amazing and what 
they do on a daily basis is truly awe-inspiring. They also happen to be some of the most respectful young 
people I’ve ever seen - just really good people.”
 
Dr. Rachel Kelly, who is currently serving as Interim Superintendent and worked alongside Dr. Montesano in 
the role of Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources and Pupil Personnel Services since 2017, praised 
him for his partnership and dedication. 

During the event, Board of Education President Susan Conniff shared a surprise on behalf of the PTA and 
Foundation.   “In honor of Dr. Montesano’s time here and, in particular, for getting us through a historic time 
with the pandemic, we are thrilled to dedicate the outdoor classrooms to him,” said Ms. Conniff.  The outdoor 
classrooms, which will be constructed this year, were gifted to the school by the PTA and the Foundation. 

By Jackie Burton, President, Concordant Communications & BUFSD Communications Consultant

It’s both an honor and challenge to pay tribute to a professional as beloved 
and accomplished as Dr. Roy Montesano. What is simple to say with resound-
ing confidence is that during his five and a half years, Dr. Montesano’s lead-
ership and vision led the district through the pandemic and has contributed 
to making the Bronxville School one of the most highly-regarded in New 
York State. What is much more difficult is to say goodbye . . . . Susan Conniff and Dr. Roy Montesano



FACILITIES

Basketball Backboards for Gyms

Flexible Furniture for Elementary School
Art Rooms & Science Labs  

Outdoor Classrooms

Steinway Piano Refurbishment

EQUIPMENT & MATERIALS

Decodable Texts for Elementary School 
Reading Instruction

End Zone Camera for Football

GPS Watches for Track

Juno Audio Systems for Middle & High Schools 
Picnic Tables for Elementary School

Sensory Bins for Elementary School
Sound Assistance for

Outdoor Production of The Crucible

Treadmill for High School Life Skills Class

TV Studio Maintenance & Equipment

PROGRAM & CURRICULUM 
DEVELOPMENT 

Artificial Intelligence Course for High School

Chamber Music Coaching Sessions - Grant II 

College Kickstart Program 
for High School Guidance Department

Delivering a Dynamic & Compelling 
Presentation - Grant II

Int’l Thespian Troupe - Grant III

National History Day - Post-Pandemic Research

Technology Curriculum Updates
for Elementary School

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

”Design Thinking” Sessions - Scaling Up 
Elementary School Innovations

“Design Thinking” Sessions - Building 
Middle School Identity

Orton Gillingham Reading Training 
for Elementary School

“We Write to Arrive at Ourselves and Each Other”
ConferenceDelivering a Compelling Presentation

Performing Arts

ELA Initiatives Athletic Equipment Upgrades

Health & Wellness

STEM Equipment

Food Scrap Recycling Program

2022-2023 GRANTS: 27    AMOUNT: $507,000

International Thespian Troupe

BSF



The Bronxville School marked its 100th year with a special celebration for school families, alumni, and 
the larger community on Saturday, September 24, 2022.  In preparation for the event, the Foundation 
compiled a photo retropective of the Bronxville School’s 100-year history, with special thanks to Clau-
dia Keenan, author of Portrait of a Lighthouse School: Public Education in Bronxville, NY, and Bronxvile 
Village Historian Raymond Geselbracht for their assistance on the project. The photo retrospective was 
displayed in the new Meadow Avenue Atrium throughout the fall and can be viewed electronically on 
the Foundation’s website at www.bronxvilleschoolfoundation.org.

The Foundation also organized student-led tours of the school. Remy Bhatia, Rachel Conniff, Drew 
Doyle, Isabella Fenner, Ted Heraty, Michaela McSherry, Remi Mellinghoff, Natalia Metzger, Aarna Pal-
Yadav, and Tony Tao-Guerrero led several groups of alumni, parents and grandparents of alumni and 
current students, former faculty, and community members through the original and newest parts of 
the building.  As the student tour guides walked through the halls, they spoke about The Bronxville 
Promise as a way to explain how the Promise informed some of the significant changes to the build-
ing, such as the flexible learning spaces, the Design & Innovation Center, and Bronco TV’s studio.  Mary 
Taylor Behrens ‘79 and Helen Knapp ‘80 remarked on the newly designed spaces in the school, “A lot 
has changed, the school has clearly evolved through innovation.”  
Many of the innovative initiatives and advancements highlighted during the tour, including the 
school’s extensive technology infrastucture, were made possible by the Foundation’s grants program, 
which is funded by donations from alumni and the school and village community.  As the students led 
their groups up and down the stairs of the connected buildings, they also spoke of community-based 
projects, such as the Bronx River Research program and the composting program in partnership with 
the Greenburgh Nature Center, as examples of unique learning opportunities in the school, both of 
which began as Foundation initiatives.  As a gift to mark the centennial, the Foundation and the PTA 
have also partnered to fund an outdoor classroom project at the school, with construction planned for 
the summer of 2023.  

Evan Haynes ‘70 attended the tour as part of his class reunion weekend and remarked, “This is my 
third time back to visit the school. There have been so many changes. The resources available to these 
students are remarkable. The Bronxville School is always changing and evolving, yet the community 
remains as supportive as ever.” 

Other centennial-related events included the creation of artwork featuring the school’s architecture 
and history, the composition and performance of an alma mater, the receipt of a Proclamation from 
the Westchester County Board of Legislators, and interviews with notable alumnae who reflected on 
their experiences in Bronxville.
By India Hammer, Senior Strategist, Concordant Communications & BUFSD Communications Officer

THE FOUNDATION’S WORK BSF



CENTENNIAL RECAPBSF
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The final act of the centennial celebration was a spotlight event featuring two notable Bronxville School 
alumnae, Lis Smith ‘01 and Mary Cain ‘14.  Irena Choi Stern, a Bronxville resident and parent of two alumni, 
produced the special event.
Mary Cain ‘14 & Marlow Stern ‘03 
Mary Cain was interviewed by fellow Bronxville alumnus Marlow Stern ’03, senior entertainment editor for 
The Daily Beast and an adjunct professor at Columbia Journalism School. Marlow and Mary quickly fell into 
an interview that was enlightening, touching, thoughtful, and funny. Not only was Mary an exceptional 
student during her time at the Bronxville School, she was also a record-breaking runner and the young-
est American athlete to represent the United States at a track and field World Championships meet after 
competing in the 2013 World Championships in Athletics in Moscow. After high school, Mary attended the 
University of Portland Honors Program while pursuing a professional career as an athlete. Currently, Mary 
is the founder of Atalanta NYC, a non-profit that employs professional female runners to serve as mentors 
for young girls. Mary has dedicated her career to driving change in the sport, with an emphasis on athlete 
well-being and gender equity. During the many questions that Mary was asked, she acknowledged all of 
her physical education teachers at Bronxville for fostering her love and talent for running, and for being 
given an opportunity to truly put her talent to the test. Mary is now committed to educating and mentor-
ing young female athletes, and prioritizes the reframing of messages to focus on their mental well-being 
and encourage training in a positive and healthy way. These include messages such as, “Practice makes 
progress” and “Effort in training, not winning.” 
Lis Smith ‘01 & Sissel McCarthy
Lis Smith was interviewed by Sissel McCarthy, Bronxville School alumni parent and Director of the Journal-
ism Program at Hunter College.  In her introduction of Lis, Sissel described her as a political strategist who 
has been an on-air commentator for MSNBC, CNN, Fox News, CBS, as well as published in Vanity Fair and 
The New York Times. Lis is a veteran of 20 political campaigns and the author of the book Any Given Tuesday, 
which was published in July. She has extensive experience in public affairs, media relations, and crisis com-
munications at the local, state and national levels. She most recently worked as a senior advisor in commu-
nications to presidential candidate Pete Buttigieg.  Marking the first time Lis has been back to the Bronxville 
School since she graduated, the visit was infused with nostalgia and appreciation. Lis said: “The Bronxville 
School has played a seminal role for me and my family. My grandmother, mother, and twin brother have 
grown up in this school. And now my nieces and nephews are students here, too. Bronxville is so special 
because it’s a small and intimate community where the teachers can pay so much attention to the students 
and really foster their interests and passions.”  Lis shared memories of her time here and credits the school 
for her confidence to journey into the political arena. 
The Bronxville School extends sincere appreciation to Mary and Lis, along with Marlow and Sissel, for shar-
ing their memories and examples of how the district played such a pivotal role in their lives.
By India Hammer, Senior Strategist, Concordant Communications & BUFSD Communications Officer

ALUMNI SPOTLIGHT
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Class of 2002

It was WONDERFUL to see so many classes coming together for reunions 
in the Bronxville School’s 100th year!  The PTA also organized a special 
alumni social for the centennial that was graciously sponsored by the 
O’Connor family in honor of Jerry O’Connor III ‘94. 

The Foundation would like to help all Bronxville School alumni to stay 
connected.  Did you recently move, change your email address, or do you 
have exciting information you’d like to share with us?  The best way to stay 
in touch with the Bronxville School is to make sure we have your current 
contact information.  Please fill out our Alumni Contact Information Form 
at www.bronxvilleschoolfoundation.org/alumni-2/ in order to receive the 
alumni newsletter, invitations to reunion events, and other important 
alumni news! 

ALUMS CELEBRATING THE CENTENNIAL

REUNIONS

Class of 1976

Class of 1970 Class of 1972

Class of 2017

Classes of 1965-1969 and former teachers Ron Catena & Anne Wharton Ferrante

Class of 1961

Class of 1992

Alums from the Classes of 1990 and 1991 
at the centennial social in celebration of 
Jerry O’Connor III



ALUMNI WALK/TRIBUTESBSF

Please consider buying a brick for a special staff member or alum and think 
how much fun it will be returning to the Bronxville School for a visit to find 
the name “written in stone” in the Alumni Walk.  Created in 1994, the Alumni 
Walk has grown through brick purchases by graduates of all ages.  More than 
2,300 bricks have been placed in front of the flagpole and in the new section 
in front of the auditorium terrace. To buy a brick, please visit the Foundation’s 
website at www.bronxvilleschoolfoundation.org /alumni-2/buy-a-brick/.

Photographed left: Dr. Rachel Kelly holding her brick generously purchased 
by Maureen & Donald McAllister, Jr. in appreciation of Rachel’s leadership in 
the Bronxville School’s special education programs. The McAllisters’ daugh-
ter Margaret is a member of Bronxville’s Class of 2019.

Buy a Brick in the Alumni Walk to Mark the Centennial

The Coach Bob McGrath Fund for Athletics: Robert W. McGrath ‘45, lifelong 
resident of Bronxville, passed away in November ‘22.  Bob’s passions were 
his family and all things Bronxville, especially Bronco Football. For over 25 
years, Bob helped coach the Varsity Football team leaving an indelible mark 
on many of his former players who still referred to him as “Coach” when they 
would call or visit him some 40-50 years after graduating. After coaching, 
he became a fixture at home games, sitting in the end zone, because that’s 
where coaches always watch games. The McGrath family very generously 
worked with the Foundation to establish a designated fund in Bob’s name 
for athletics-related grants that will benefit the Bronxville School.

Foundation Establishes New Designated Funds for Beloved Alums

The L. Gordon Harriss Fund for History: After Gordon’s passing in October 
’22, the Class of ’64 established this fund in honor of their beloved classmate, 
an unusually open and warm individual whom many considered the heart of 
the class. Returning to Bronxville in 1985, Gordon and his wife Elizabeth raised 
their sons Christopher ‘95 and Matthew ‘97 here, and Gordon was honored 
to be the speaker at Matthew’s graduation. With his friendships throughout 
the class and his hosting of reunions, he kept alive his classmates’ connec-
tions to BHS and the town. Gordon enjoyed a distinguished 36-year legal 
career at Davis Polk & Wardwell.  A voracious reader, his greatest love was his-
tory, and he extensively explored subjects like European history and WWII. 
He undoubtedly would have been delighted to have this fund advance the 
study of history.

If you would like to make a donation to the McGrath or Harriss Funds, please visit www.bronx-
villeschoolfoundation.org/donate/ and select the name of the fund from the dropdown menu.



This beloved Thanksgiving tradition, which hon-
ors the memory of Katie Welling ‘02, returned this 
year as an in-person event with a virtual option 
for out-of-towners. This year’s event also hon-
ored Tom Welling, Katie’s wonderful dad who 
passed away in March ‘22.  More than 300 people 
participated, and the event raised over $17,000.  
Beyond the Bronxville area, people showed their 
support from California, Colorado, Florida, Illinois, 
Massachusetts, New Jersey, Pennsylvania, Wash-
ington, D.C., and Nicaragua. Thank you to all of 
the participants for making the event so special!    



S. Gilmer Towell ‘45
Robert Morell Coon Jr. ‘48
Linda Leary Whitney ‘48
Harry Ballard ‘49
Bob Riggs ‘51
Howard Broek ‘52
Corky Frost ‘52
Mary Darling Hewes ‘52
Barbara Hanna Pour ‘52
Roberta Brown Silliman ‘52
Robert Ganger ‘53
Jacques Theriot ‘53
Guy Walton ‘53
Nan Tobin Webber ‘53 
Bob Webber ‘53
Lynn Williams ‘53
Douglas Horne ‘54
Susan Scott Patterson ‘54
Oliver Stafford ‘54
Annette Willis Compton ‘55
Joan Hartley Hotchkis ‘55
Perry Ann Hugill Kurtz ‘55
Patricia Lee Roess ‘55
Eleanor Childers Hoppe ‘56
Sylvia Girdner Childers ‘57
Peyton Bibb Evans ‘57
Mary Rosenquest Pagnucco ‘57
Robert V. Cecil ‘58
Linda Young Delaney ‘58
Gatesy Gill ‘58
Rupert Johnson, Jr. ‘58
Joe Murphy ‘58
Eric von Schilgen ‘58
Joel Bamford ‘59
Peter Hawes ‘59
Dana Sutton ‘60
Michael Beebe ‘61
Class of 1961
Suzanne Dyer Wise ‘62
Tad Campion ‘63
Randolph Evans ‘63
Patricia Schramm Grant ‘63
Suzanne Johnson Razor ‘63
Mary Allen ‘64
James Barns ‘64
Bill Black ‘64
Dale Keys Bruce ‘64
Christopher Canny ‘64
Henry W. Doyle III ‘64
Jeffrey Fannon ‘64
Madelaine Gill ‘64
Elizabeth Harriss
Mary Ann Johnson ‘64

Eric Karlen ‘64
Liza Ketchum ‘64
Elena Koutsis Kroulas ‘64
William Lawrence ‘64
C. David Leach ‘64
Bob Marshall ‘64
Tina Hewitt Morrison ‘64
Thomas Sanford ‘64
Buck Schottland ‘64
Pat Tase Stockwell ‘64
Bob Warrington ‘64
Andrew Watson ‘64
Barbara Warren Woodlee ‘64
James McElyea ‘66
Buz Minor ‘66
Christopher Bastis ‘67
Peter Doyle ‘67
Martha Harriss ‘67
Christy Patt ‘67
Robert McKellip, Jr. ‘63
David M. Reynolds ‘67
Jan Carleton Carr ‘68
Tom Edelman ‘69
Jim Fernald ‘69
John Moore USMC (Ret) ‘69
Mari Yakota Takei ‘69
Kent Fannon ‘70
Jean Corley Yankus ‘71
Madeline Zodda Miller ‘72
Sal Pepe ‘72
Phyllis Bourhill Prestamo ‘72
Clyde Reetz ‘72
Cecile Bond Wooster ‘72

Susan Littell Johnpeter ‘73
Andy Paul ‘74
Anne Fannon Appleby ‘75
Thomas McGehee ‘75
Jeff Pettee ‘75
Peggy Benziger Williams ‘75
Maggie Griffin Marrone ‘76
Suzanne Miller Bloomer ‘77
Elizabeth Hunt ‘77
Christopher Cooney ‘78
William Mullally ‘78
John Zidik ‘81
Charlotte Lovschal ‘82 
Ranny Smith Hanau ‘83
Ray LaRaja ‘83
John Kelty ‘84
Ed Martin III ‘84
Kelly Moriarty Ruane ‘84
Eddie Sulimirski ‘84
Christopher Ashley ‘87
Laura Flannery Pettee ‘87 
Marianne Wingertzahn ‘87
Sheila Farina ‘88
Jennifer Clarke McGrath ‘88
Chris O’Connor ‘88
Mary Wentzel O’Connor ‘89 
Elisa Shevlin Rizzo ‘89
Charles Dohrenwend ‘91
Katie Krieg ‘91
Catherine Reihman Williams
Katharine Lord ‘96
Catherine O’Connor Williams ‘96
Bryan Hart ‘97

Peter Goodson ‘98
Stephen Kenney ‘98
Clayton Pope ‘98
Thomas Welling, Jr. ‘98
Mariel Rittenhouse Goodson ‘99
Kelly Mathus Patterson ‘99
Matt Butler ‘00
Elizabeth H. Fitzgerald ‘00 
James Fitzgerald ‘00
Joseph Manganiello ‘00
Leah Gogel Pope ‘00 
Christina Carter ‘02
Michelle Carroll Dallhoff ‘02
Matthew Daly ‘02
Elizabeth DuBois ‘02
Lynn Kau ‘02
Jennifer Doyle-Kenney ‘02 
Alexandra Glazer Murphy ‘02
Amanda Beck Murphy ‘02 
Alex Yankus ‘02
Joseph Glazer ‘04
Alex Doyle ‘05
Sean Murphy ‘05
Wyatt Yankus ‘05
Ali Beck ‘06
Chris Tannen ‘08
Jackson A. Conway ‘12
Christian P. Conway ‘12
Xavier Lasalle Lessane ‘12
Madison Campbell ‘14
Meredith Donovan ‘14
Claire Sargent ‘14
Stephen Walsh ‘14

Caroline Cahaney ‘15
Matthew Bettino ‘16
Jack McSherry ‘18
Spencer Pettee ‘18
Katharine Ungvary ‘18
Margaret Ann McAllister ‘19
Jenny Pettee ‘19
Joseph E. Daher ‘20
Jack Matthews ‘20
Grace McSherry ‘20
Jack T. Moore ‘20
Timothy I. Murray ‘20
Holly Ungvary ‘20
Thomas Curran ‘21
George E. Daher ‘21
Marielle Dibbini ‘21
Eric A. Fleisig  ‘21
Caroline E. Hulbert ‘21
Annabelle Krause ‘21
Betsy Marshall ‘21
Kaitlin McBride ‘21
Kelly Weild ‘21
Michael Weild ‘21
Henry James Brennan ‘22
Olivia Cevasco ‘22
Thomas Cevasco ‘22
Rory Denning ‘22
Angelinna Faisca ‘22
Bridget D. Finley ‘22
Tommy Garofalo ‘22
Ella K. Gottlieb ‘22
Natalie R. Gunther ‘22
Olivia R. Gunther ‘22
Caroline Jane Ircha ‘22
Avery Jones ‘22
Megan Krestinski ‘22
Molly Krestinski ‘22
Sabrina Renee Latham ‘22
Preston J. Maze ‘22
Lily K. Moore ‘22
Donna N. Napolitano ‘22
Conor O’Neil ‘22
Carmen Phillips ‘22
Eliza Ramundo ‘22
Finn Ruhanen ‘22
Isabella Scagnelli ‘22
Luke Sheehan ‘22
Shayden E. Sipple ‘22
Kiki Tormey ‘22
Ashley Wetty ‘22
Patrick Wu ‘22
Micki Zucker ‘22

ALUMNI DONORSBSF
Alumni gifts include donations to our Annual Alumni Campaign, Alumni Brick Walk, Class Gifts, and the Katie Welling 
Memorial Run.  Our donor list includes gifts for the period between January 1, 2022 and December 31, 2022.  Alumni 
donations to the Foundation benefit every aspect of current Bronxville School students’ experience.  

Donate Now!

Bronxville School Foundation Board of Directors 2022-2023
Brian Bodell - Chairperson, Amy Atkeson, Alex Bici, Michael Brandes, Anthony Civale, Rob Crystal, Giovanni Cutaia, 
Anabella Davis, Mike Dimitri, Deirdre Doheny, Wendy Fahy, Mary Gay, Mike Heraty, Christopher Horvers, Rachel Kelly, 
John Kelty ‘84, Christopher Krieg, Jennifer Lescott, David Lewis, Carrie Long, Lansing Martinelli, Julie Meade, Heather 
Miner, Katrina Nay, Sam Patterson, Mary Preusse, Ian Putnam, Katie Shah, Catherine O’Connor Williams ‘96, Helena 
McSherry - Executive Director, Kathleen Matthews - Finance Administrator

This painting by Bronxville artist William Q. Dowling was gifted to the 
Bronxville School by the Bronxville Historical Conservancy in honor of 
the 2022 Centennial. Bill is a past co-chair of the Conservancy. 


